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1. U. T. System:  Consideration of architecturally significant projects 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

It is recommended that the Committee review the following projects scheduled 
for architectural selection for possible designation as architecturally significant 
per the Regents' Rules and Regulations, Part Two, Chapter VIII, Section 3, 
Subsection 3.3: 

 
• U. T. Arlington - Meadow Run Apartments Phase II 

Project Cost: $10,572,000 
Anticipated Delivery Method: Competitive Sealed Proposals 
 

• U. T. Austin – Biomedical Engineering Building 
Project Cost: $25,000,000 
Anticipated Delivery Method: Design Build 

 
• U. T. Dallas - Parking Garage 1 

Project Cost: $8,000,000 
Anticipated Delivery Method: Competitive Sealed Proposals 

 
• U. T. El Paso - New Bookstore 

Project Cost: $4,950,000 
Anticipated Delivery Method: Competitive Sealed Proposals 

 
• U. T. El Paso - Student Housing Phase II 

Project Cost: $12,100,000 
Anticipated Delivery Method: Construction Management at Risk 

 
• U. T. Southwestern Medical Center - Dallas - Biosafety Level Three 

Laboratory 
Project Cost: $9,600,000 
Anticipated Delivery Method: Competitive Sealed Proposals 
 

 
2. U. T. System:  Office of Facilities Planning and Construction Risk 

Management Plan 
 

 
REPORT 

 
Mr. Sid Sanders, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Facilities Planning and Construction, 
will provide an overview of the processes and procedures followed by the U. T. 
System Office of Facilities Planning and Construction to manage and mitigate the 
risks involved in the operations of a large capital construction program 
(Pages 258 - 281). 
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3. U. T. San Antonio:  Campus Master Plan Update 
 
 
A presentation will be given by Mr. Sidney Sanders and President Romo 
concerning the Campus Master Plan Update at U. T. San Antonio.  
 
 

REPORT 
 
This is an information item to present the growth trends for U. T. San Antonio and 
the impact they have on the need for space. 
 
The presentation will include recent and projected trends in general enrollment 
as well as identifying the specific disciplines undergoing the greatest growth and 
the need for specialized space. 
 
Based on these trends, Mr. Sanders and Dr. Romo will also present proposed 
short-term and long-term strategies for developing facilities to accommodate the 
growth and the impact on the Campus Master Plan. 
 
Committee Chairman Huffines and Vice-Chairman Clements requested this 
update to assist in the evaluation of proposed future facilities for the campus.   
 
The presentation is included on Pages 283 - 309. 
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4. U. T. Southwestern Medical Center - Dallas:  Honorific Naming of a 
Wing of North Campus Phase 4 for W. A. “Tex” Moncrief, Jr. 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Chancellor concurs in the recommendation of the Executive Vice Chancellor 
for Business Affairs, the Executive Vice Chancellor for Health Affairs, the Vice 
Chancellor for Development and External Relations, and President Wildenthal 
that the U. T. Board of Regents approve the naming of a wing of the North 
Campus Phase 4 project at U. T. Southwestern Medical Center - Dallas as the 
Moncrief Radiation Oncology Center. 

 
 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 
The Radiation Oncology Center is at the east end of the Seay Biomedical Building 
and integrated with other Cancer Center facilities.  There are 35,000 gross square 
feet that include four treatment bays; state-of-the-art diagnostic, planning, and 
treatment equipment; research space for data analysis; and academic offices for 
faculty of the Department of Radiation Oncology. 
 
The naming of the Moncrief Radiation Oncology Center to recognize the continuous 
commitment and the significant contribution of $7,500,000 by former Regent W. A. 
“Tex” Moncrief, Jr., is consistent with the Regents' Rules and Regulations, Part Two, 
Chapter VIII, Section 1, Subsection 1.3 and institutional guidelines on the naming of 
facilities. 
 
 
5. U. T. Tyler:  Patriot Center - Approval of Honorific Name of Facility and 

Wing for Mrs. Louise (Herrington) Ornelas and Mrs. Jean Lancaster 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Chancellor concurs in the recommendation of the Executive Vice Chancellor 
for Academic Affairs, the Executive Vice Chancellor for Business Affairs, the Vice 
Chancellor for Development and External Relations, and President Mabry that 
the U. T. Board of Regents: 
 
 a.  Rename the existing Patriot Center as the Louise Herrington Patriot 

Center 

 b.  Rename the existing Jean Lancaster Health and Kinesiology Wing 
as the Jean Lancaster Academic Wing. 
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BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 
The Patriot Center is approximately 127,000 square feet and provides high-tech 
classrooms, sophisticated labs and faculty offices, recreational space for fitness 
activities, aerobics, swimming, intramural programs, and lounging areas.  In 
February 2001, the Board approved design development for the Patriot Center.  
Under delegated authority, the Chancellor approved the naming of the Student 
Health and Kinesiology Building as the Patriot Center in July 2002.   
 
The family of Joseph and Louise Ornelas has contributed substantially to the 
U. T. Tyler community by donations to the R. Don Cowan Fine and Performing 
Arts Center and establishing the Dr. Ben R. Fisch Endowed Professorship.  
After making the pledge of $6,400,000 for the Patriot Center, Mr. Joseph 
Ornelas requested the building be named using Mrs. Ornelas’ maiden name.   
 
In August 2002, the Board approved the honorific naming of the Jean Lancaster 
Health and Kinesiology Wing.  Changing the name of the Jean Lancaster 
Health and Kinesiology Wing to the Jean Lancaster Academic Wing will more 
accurately reflect the use of the space to provide offices for faculty and staff, 
laboratories, and teaching facilities and will allow flexibility of use for the wing 
over the years.   
 
The naming of the Louise Herrington Patriot Center and the Jean Lancaster 
Academic Wing in honor and appreciation of the contributions of the Ornelas 
family is consistent with the Regents' Rules and Regulations, Part Two, 
Chapter VIII, Section 1, Subsection 1.3 and institutional guidelines on the 
naming of facilities. 
 
 
6. U. T. System:  HUB Quarterly Report 
 
The quarterly report on Historically Underutilized Businesses (HUB) for building 
construction for the U. T. System is set forth below. 
 

REPORT 
 
The total expenditures for Building Construction and Other Facilities by the Office 
of Facilities Planning and Construction through the third quarter of Fiscal 
Year 2003 was approximately $387,827,000.  Of that amount, 15.74% was paid 
to Certified Historically Underutilized Businesses, 0.81% was paid to Graduated 
Historically Underutilized Businesses, and Noncertified Historically Underutilized 
Businesses received 7.44%, for a total of 23.99% or approximately $93,045,000. 
 
This information will be included in the U. T. System Administration HUB Report 
to the State. 
 




